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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424
A meeting was held on September 19, 2012 at Chatham Acres.  The meeting opened at 6:05pm.  Members present were Tom Denman, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.  Patricia Dufour was absent.

Minutes:
Ms.Kangley made a motion to approve the Minutes of August 15th.  Ms. McLaughlin seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Public Comment:
None

Bills and Communication:
ADA EZ Door motor on one door at Bellwood Court failed. An invoice was received for the cost of a new motor and labor but we will wait for a corrected invoice as the cost may be covered.

Buel CPA has sent a final invoice for the 2011 Audit.  
Attorney Marino sent a copy of the auditor request regarding any pending litigation against the housing authority. There is no litigation, pending or otherwise.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the bank reconciliation for August 2012.  Board reviewed and the report is filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
Audit Reports have been received and distributed to DECD and CHFA and Board members.  Any discussion on the report can be brought to the October meeting.

Our first “reasonable accommodation” with all requirements have been completed and approved.

Ms. Bobbi presented the rules and regulations for a companion pet under the “reasonable accommodation” request for Board input and approval.  A suggestion was made on #2 that the insurance requirement should be stated as Renters Insurance with the necessary liability included.  #3 should state that the deposit required will be refunded if the person no longer has a companion pet and any damages will be deducted from the deposit.

Ms. Bobbi presented a Draft Budget for review.  Board went into Executive Session at 7:15pm to discuss compensation and wages.  Board returned to regular meeting at 7:30pm.  Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to approve the wage raise discussed in the Executive Session.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  Ms. Bobbi will have the final Budget Proposal ready for a vote at the October Meeting.

Mr. Denman and Ms. Bobbi met with Larry Wagner and Jeff Jylkka to discuss a RFP/RFQ that could be used for a CDGB for next year. Town Manager Maniscalco was also in attendance.  The two senior housings will need new roofs and Bellwood Court is in need of interior rehab in the kitchen area and the housing authority is looking at bathroom rehab for both complexes with either tub cuts or replacing tubs with showers. Mr. Wagner advised the housing authority to get the necessary hazardous testing done ahead of time as this is now required and having it all in place will help in getting the application done on time. Mr. Denman mentioned the housing authority is working under short time constraints to get the RFP for Congregate Housing in by October 9th.
Congregate:  Housing Authority is still waiting to hear if any of the consultants called are available to help with the congregate RFP.  

Patio dedication will be postponed for now.  Ms. McLaughlin asked if we could have Jodi write some thank you notes to those involved.

Ms. Bobbi gave all members of the Board an updated Affirmative Action Policy and Fair Housing Policy Statement following the guidelines recently received from DECD and CHFA.
Ms. McLaughlin asked if we had heard from Cooper Tree yet.  Ms. Bobbi has not received any estimate yet.

Ms. McLaughlin will check with EHPD regarding the incident in August with the police at Bellwood Court late at night.  

Ms. Ewing stated the test for the emergency system showed that not all seniors were called or did not realize it was a call as the message was a little confusing as to who was calling.  She suggested that residents may want to check to make sure they are signed up.  The issue of the senior van possibly being available for a trip will be checked out if we use a driver contracted by the town/senior center.  There has been mention at the senior center regarding a smoker in “A” building.  The person is complying with the smoke free regulation that was passed.
Ms. Ewing mentioned that appointments for the Medicare D bus that will be here in October must be made through the senior center.  Also, a shredder will be at the Library on September 29th from 9am to 1pm.

RSC:
None

Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Kangley brought the problem with exhaust fumes by one resident.  Board would rather do something other than erecting a fence.  Ms. Kangley will ask if shrubs are ok.

A motion was made by Ms. Kangley to adjourn at 8pm.  Ms. Ewing seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
